At A Public Meeting

Of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

At 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 p.m.

On Monday the 4th of February 2013
Roll Call:

Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor




George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman




Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman




Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman








Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman
Also Present:

Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town




James Osborne, Town Engineer




Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk




Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:07 p.m.

1. ROLL CALL

The results of the roll call appear above. 

2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG

John Venezia, Assessor for the Town of Newburgh, led the pledge of allegiance to the flag. 

3. MOMENT OF SILENCE

4. CHANGES TO AGENDA

#5B Add-On
RECONVENES PUBLIC HEARING: ZONING AMENDMENT: 1.872 Acre Parcel from B Zone to R-3 Zone 
5.      
COMMENTS ON AGENDA ITEMS
There were no comments on this agenda. 
5A.
RECONVENES PUBLIC HEARING: Caitlyn’s Way

MOTION was made by at 7:10 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to reconvene this public hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
              Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

              Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
Frank Valdina came forward to represent the applicants of the Caitlyn’s Way Drainage District. At the public hearing held on January 8, 2013 Mr. Valdina was asked if his client agreed with conditions that were set forth in the proposed resolution for the proposal of the drainage district which are as follows:

· The fencing of the detention pond

· The installation of landscaping 

· The deeds for the properties will have a declaration stating the lots are located within the Caitlyn’s Way drainage district and will be subject to an annual assessment for the maintenance, repairs and improvements of the drainage district. 

Mr. Valdina said he contacted the applicant and he has agreed to accept the conditions listed in the Resolutions of Approval.

Mr. Taylor said there was a discussion as to whether the Town is willing to accept the detention basin as an easement or if it will be deeded to the Town. It is listed in the resolution as an easement.

Mr. Valdina said the Planning Board approval is based on the detention pond having an easement. If the detention pond is dedicated to the Town the applicant will have to go back to the Planning Board to revise the approval. 
Supervisor Booth asked if the Town Board Members or the public had any questions. 
There were none.

PUBLIC TOWN BOARD MEETING     FEBRUARY 4, 2013      PAGE 2
MOTION was made at 7:19 p.m. by Councilman Woolsey to close this public hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
              Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

              Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution Making Certain Determinations in Relation to and approving the Establishment of the Caitlyn’s Way Subdivision Drainage District of the Town of Newburgh, Orange County, New York Pursuant to Article 12 of the Town Law. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
              Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

              Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

The detention basin will remain as an easement.  

Mr. Taylor recused himself at 7:21 p.m. and Kevin Dowd, the attorney representing the applicant for the zoning change joined the Town Board. 
5B.
 (Add-On) ZONING AMENDMENT: 1.872 Acre Parcel from B Zone to R-3 Zone 

Supervisor Booth said there was a public hearing for this zoning change on November 26, 2012 which was reconvened until December 17, 2012 and at that point it was closed. The clause “shall only be used for the construction of single-family residents and any unbuildable areas of the parcel shall remain forever green. Mr. Dowd has responded to the Orange County Planning Department’s recommendation and has given the Board the reasons for overriding the County’s recommendations.   

Mr. Dowd said they are as follows:

The County said the zoning amendment was inconsistent with the Town’s Comprehensive Plan.

The County took one sentence from a 116 page document to try to support this finding. The sentence was also taken out of context because it was the recommendation of the public and not of the plan itself. It is the Town’s plan intentions to save the characteristics of a neighborhood. Rezoning this property for a single family home is in character with the surrounding neighborhood. Because of the specific typography the current zoning of Business would be difficult to develop and the neighbors are opposed of the commercial development. It is the Town’s opinion that changing the zoning to R-3 is in the best interest of the neighborhood.

The County Comprehensive Plan is violated by this proposed local law.

The County never shows that there are any Intermunicipal or Countywide impacts overriding their statement. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Resolution of SEQR Designation and Determination: Adoption of Proposed Local Law Amending the Zoning Map of the Town of Newburgh to Rezone 1.872 Acres from the B Zone to the R-3 Zone. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
              Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

              Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution of Adoption of Local Law No. 1 of 2013 amending the Zoning Map of the Town of Newburgh to Rezone a 1.872 Acre Parcel from the B Zone to the R-3 Zone. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
              Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

              Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
Mark Taylor rejoined the Town Board at 7:33 p.m.
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6. LAURIE LANE LATERAL WATER MAIN EXTENSION:  Bond Resolution

Mr. Taylor said the Town Board has previously determined that this project is in the Public’s interest. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to approve the Resolution Authorizing the Issuance of $200,000.00 Bonds of the Town of Newburgh, Orange County, New York, to pay the Cost of the Construction of a Lateral Water Main in the Consolidated Water District of the Town of Newburgh, Orange County, New York. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
              Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

              Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
7. LAURIE LANE STREET IMPROVEMENTS:  Bond Resolution

Mr. Taylor said the Town Board has also previously determined that this project is in the Public’s interest. 

MOTION was made Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution Authorizing the Issuance of $147,200.00 Bonds of the Town of Newburgh, Orange County, New York, to Pay the Cost of the Paving of Portions of Laurie Lane, Ben’s Way and Dee’s Way, in the Town of Newburgh, Orange County, New York. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
              Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

              Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
8. POLICE DEPARTMENT:  Authorization to Purchase Bulletproof Vests
Supervisor Booth said per Article XII of the PBA Contract Officers are issued a new bulletproof vest every five years. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated January 31, 2013, submitted by Chief Michael Clancy, to purchase 7 Hi-Lite Series Level II bulletproof vests from Rosen’s Uniforms at a cost of $940.00 each and 7 Hi-Lite Carriers costing $140.00 each. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
              Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

              Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
9. RECREATION DEPARTMENT:  

A. Award of Tee Shirt Bid

Supervisor Booth said Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation, has submitted a memo requesting that the Town Board award the 2013 Tee Shirt Bid. Mr. Petrillo’s memo said there is a difference of $63.60 between bidders and he is recommending that the Town stay with the vendor they have been dealing with for the last two years and who has provided satisfactory service. 

Mr. Taylor said in order to approve Mr. Petrillo’s request the Town Board would have to reject all of the bids submitted under the competitive bid process and then the Town Board would have to look at the bids under the Town’s purchasing policy which does not require competitive bidding. 

The Town Board will invite Mr. Petrillo to attend the February 13, 2013 Audit Meeting to discuss this matter.

B. Umpire Services Agreement

Supervisor Booth said Mr. Petrillo’s memo for the USSA Umpires Service Agreement states the slow pitch games will remain the same as in 2012 and the modified pitch games has been increased from $68.00 to $76.00 per game. 
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MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the 2013 Service Agreements for the Orange County USSA Umpires Association for slow pitch games at a rate of $56.00 per game and the modified pitch games at a rate of $76.00 per game. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
              Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

              Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
10. TOWN CLERK:  Budget Transfer

Town Clerk Zarutskie said Jacqueline Calarco, the Town Accountant, said the state mandates constraints that the 2012 budget has to be closed in the near future. The Board of Election has invoiced the Town of Newburgh $150,644.58 for 2012 election. Currently the Elections Fund account is short $28,500.00.

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated February 1, 2013, submitted by Andrew Zarutskie, Town Clerk, to transfer $28,500.00 from the Contingency Fund 001.1990.0499 to the Elections Fund 001.1450.0197. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
              Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

              Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
11. DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS:

A. Authorization to Purchase Vehicles

MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to approve the request dated January 26, 2013, submitted by John Platt, Commissioner of Public Works, to purchase the following:

AMOUNT
VEHICLE





AMOUNT

     1

2013 Ford F-150 XL Super Cab 4WD 6.5’ Box

$24,655.59

     1

2013 Ford F-250 XL Super Cab 4WD 6.75’ Box

  24,128.19

 from NYS OGS State Bid vendor Van Bortel Ford. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.
DISCUSSION: Mr. Platt’s memorandum stated the funds for these vehicles are included in the 2013 Water and Sewer Budgets.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
              Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

              Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
B. Water Distribution Budget Transfer:  Route 52 Public Service Roof Repairs 

Supervisor Booth said the roof at the Route 52 Pump Station was damaged during Hurricane Sandy and has been repaired. 

Councilman Woolsey asked if the damages to the pump station roof are covered under the Town’s insurance police or FEMA.

Mr. Osborne said the Town has not had success scheduling a meeting with FEMA regarding public assistance. The Commissioner of Public Works is planning on calling the Town’s insurance company to talk to them about submitting an insurance claim. It is Mr. Osborne’s opinion that the cost to repair the pump station roof is less than the Town’s deductible but should be filed with them. 

Councilwoman Greene suggested that the Town of Newburgh send a letter to FEMA regarding this matter and schedule a meeting.    

Thomas Dubetsky, Safety Officer, said that FEMA has extended the date for filing claims is now February 27, 2013.  

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the budget transfer request dated January 31, 2013, submitted by John Platt, Commissioner of Public Works, to transfer $7,250.00 from account number 8330.0472 to account 8340.0499 to fund the completed improvements to the roof at the Route 52 Pump Station. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.
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VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
              Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

              Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
C. Water Supply Budget Transfer

MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to approve the budget transfer request dated January 30, 2013, submitted by John Platt, Commissioner of Public Works, to transfer $4,000.00 from the Chemicals account # 8330.0459 to the Sludge Removal account # 8330.0457. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
              Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

             Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
12. ANNOUNCEMENTS AND PRESENTATIONS

Town Clerk Zarutskie had two announcements. They are as follows:

>There will be a free rabies clinic on 2/23/13 in Pine Bush. Anyone interested has to register with the Pine Bush Town Clerk beforehand. 

> The Town Clerks Office will be open on Saturday, March 9, 2013 from 

9:00 a.m. until noon.

Councilwoman Greene announced all papers for STAR exemptions must be filed in the Assessor’s Office by March 1, 2013. 
13. PUBLIC COMMENTS

Supervisor Booth asked if the public had any questions or comments. There were none. 

14.
ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 7:50 p.m. by Councilman Bello to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

             VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
              Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

              Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

Meeting adjourned at 7:50 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

__________________________

             _______________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk
  
Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

